THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

Dear Mr. Clawson:

I have your letter of October 11, and, of course, I accept your resignation as Communications Director to the President, effective November 7, 1974, as you requested.

In doing so, I want to thank you for your assistance during this transitional period and for your devoted service to former President Nixon.

As you prepare to depart, please know you take with you my best wishes for every future success and happiness.

Sincerely,

Aurald A. Fril

The Honorable Ken W. Clawson The White House Washington, D. C.

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

October 11, 1974

Dear Mr. President:

I resign effective November 7, 1974.

Ken W. Clawson

ommunications Director to the President

The Honorable Gerald R. Ford President of the United States The White House Washington, D.C.